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Newsline No.: 2020-82                                                    Date: September 28, 2020 
  
DWC Posts Proposed Amendments to the Copy Service Fee 
Schedule to Online Forum for Public Comment 

The Division of Workers’ Compensation (DWC) has posted proposed amendments to the 
Copy Service Fee Schedule to its online forum where members of the public may review 
and comment on the proposal. The proposed updates to the regulations include: 

 An increase of the flat fee rate for copy services from $180 to $210. 

 Fees will no longer be provided for records from the Workers’ Compensation 
Insurance Rating Bureau (WCIRB) or the Employment Development Department 
(EDD). 

 Mandatory billing codes, including proposed new codes for sales tax, and 
contracted fees. 

 To prevent fraud, each request for records requires a statement from the 
requesting party that the request was issued in good faith, is not duplicative, and 
that the records are necessary to the litigation of the claim. 

The forum can be found on the DWC forums webpage under “Current forums.” 
Comments will be accepted on the forum until 5 p.m. on October 8, 2020. 
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The California Department of Industrial Relations, established in 1927, 
protects and improves the health, safety, and economic well-being of over 
18 million wage earners, and helps their employers comply with state labor 



laws. DIR is housed within the Labor & Workforce Development Agency. 
For general inquiries, contact DIR’s Communications Call Center at 844-
LABOR-DIR (844-522-6734) for help in locating the appropriate division or 
program in our department. 
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